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Writing Teacher’s Self-Assessment 

Writing 
Neophyte

Writing 
Dabbler

Writing 
Apprentice

Writing 
Go-Getter

Writing  
Guru

How I 
Approach 
Writing

My students 
spend about 
forty-five min-
utes per week 
on writing 
skills, using 
worksheets or 
the grammar 
handbook.  We 
don’t create any 
pieces of writing 
outside of the 
short pieces 
from our text-
book.

I pretty much 
just assign any 
writing we 
do. I have no 
idea how to 
teach it other 
than how it 
was taught 
to me. We 
spend about 
eighty minutes 
in writing 
activities each 
week.

I’ve thought 
about doing 
things differ-
ently, but I 
need help to 
know what to 
do next. I’d like 
to collaborate 
more. I plan 
about thirty 
minutes a day 
for writing, but 
it doesn’t al-
ways happen. 

Our school 
has organized 
into learning 
teams, and we 
collaborate on 
writing as well 
as other areas. 
I’m trying new 
ways of teach-
ing writing 
and looking 
for more ideas 
to try, too. We 
spend at least 
forty minutes 
a day learning 
about and do-
ing writing.

I’ve invited other 
teachers to observe 
during writing time 
and then set up time 
to talk afterward. 
My students write 
about everything 
all the time for long 
and short periods 
at the drop of a hat! 
My students rock at 
writing! I share what 
I’m learning with 
others in the school 
as we work together 
to improve writing 
instruction.

How 
Writers 
Work in My 
Classroom

My students 
write the same 
thing at the 
same time, 
regardless of 
their skill level. 
I prefer the 
classroom to be 
quiet when they 
work.

I’m struggling 
with how to 
help writers 
who aren’t as 
skilled as oth-
ers. I let my 
students talk 
to each other 
as they work, 
but it’s pretty 
noisy and dis-
tracting.

I’m experi-
menting with 
writing groups, 
but I’m having 
trouble man-
aging it all. It 
feels like the 
right direction, 
however. My 
students are 
louder than 
necessary as 
they work.  

I’ve taught my 
students how 
to work inde-
pendently when 
I’m working 
with others. So 
far, so good. 
They talk quietly 
but not always 
about writing 
and wait for me 
to come and 
help with their 
questions.

In my classroom, stu-
dents have learned 
that writing is a way 
to think aloud on pa-
per, so they’ve also 
learned to use each 
other, not just me, as 
a resource. There’s a 
quiet but busy hum 
during writing time.

What I Use 
to Teach 
Writing

All of our writ-
ing lessons and 
activities come 
from a text or 
are done on 
worksheets.

I’ve pulled to-
gether teach-
ing ideas from 
several sources 
to supplement 
the textbook 
and the curric-
ulum.

I’m trying 
out lessons 
specific to 
the traits and 
modes, and 
my resources 
have expanded 
beyond the 
text and work-
sheets. I rarely 
use worksheets 
anymore.

I’ve found 
some print 
and nonprint 
materials to 
teach writing 
using the traits 
and modes. 
I’m looking for 
more all the 
time. My stu-
dents practice 
new skills on 
their writing, 
not on work-
sheets. 

Student writing 
folders have become 
individualized and 
differentiated prac-
tice pads. I spiral 
the traits and their 
key qualities in my 
teaching over the 
year. I make sure 
students work with 
all the modes during 
the year and try new 
formats for writing. 
We use a rich variety 
of print and nonprint 
resources as mentor 
texts.
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How 
Writers 
Learn From 
Others

I don’t feel com-
fortable model-
ing writing for 
my students.

I share a few 
samples of 
writing from 
outside sourc-
es but not my 
own. Students 
are tentative 
and struggle 
to verbalize 
what they 
notice in the 
pieces other 
than the  
obvious.

I use my own 
writing com-
bined with 
outside sources 
to model how 
to revise and 
edit. Students 
understand but 
are uncertain 
how to apply 
new ideas to 
their own  
writing.

I model writing 
in the traits 
and modes to 
show students 
how a writer 
thinks and 
works. We use 
a variety of 
outside sources 
for inspiration, 
too. Students 
try to apply 
what they’ve 
noticed to their 
own pieces.

I regularly write with 
my students. I ask 
for their feedback on 
pieces I’m develop-
ing, and their ideas 
really rock. I model 
how to think like a 
writer all day. We 
incorporate ideas 
for how to approach 
writing and clarify 
thinking in every-
thing we do.

How I 
Energize 
Writers 

My students 
only want to 
know what to 
write, how long 
the writing is 
supposed to be, 
and if I’m going 
to grade it.

Only students 
who are con-
fident writers 
ask questions. 
Students do 
what they are 
asked but not 
much more.

Students ask for 
help and try to 
use resources 
available in 
the classroom. 
They need 
coaxing, how-
ever, to revise 
and edit for 
more than ob-
vious problems.

Students will-
ingly engage 
in lessons and 
activities and 
apply what is 
taught to their 
writing to a 
deeper level.

Students are eager 
to write and ask for 
more time. They cre-
ate interesting and 
complex texts and 
enjoy sharing. There 
is a high level of en-
ergy for writing.

How I Teach 
the Writing 
Process

I tell students 
what to write, 
give them a 
prompt, and 
expect them to 
follow it precise-
ly. I don’t spend 
time helping 
them get start-
ed; I give them 
written direc-
tions to follow.

Prewriting 
and drafting 
are going 
okay, but the 
revision stage 
just doesn’t 
seem to work. 
Many students 
are getting 
better at basic 
editing tasks, 
however. Stu-
dents usually 
write on the 
same topic.

Breaking down 
revision using 
the traits, 
and teaching 
editing that 
way, too, is 
making a dif-
ference. We’re 
experimenting 
with writing 
workshops 
and using the 
traits as focus 
lessons. Some 
students are 
choosing their 
own topics.

I’ve woven 
writing work-
shops, writing 
process, writ-
ing modes, and 
writing traits 
together. Stu-
dents actively 
revise and edit 
without much 
prompting. You 
hear them talk 
about traits as 
they work piec-
es determined 
primarily on 
their own.

The writing process 
is humming along. 
Students are com-
fortable choosing 
their own topics 
and formats that are 
important to them. 
They use each other 
and me for feedback 
as they revise and 
edit for each trait, 
and the result is 
awesome. The traits 
have become the 
shared language of 
our writing class-
room.  
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How I 
Apply 
Trait-Based 
Assessment

Writing assess-
ments make me 
uncomfortable. 
I believe writing 
is completely 
subjective, so 
the assessment 
is not reliable or 
accurate.

I’ve never 
scored any 
papers using 
an analytic 
model. I can 
see where the 
trait method 
might be bet-
ter than what 
I’m doing 
now, however.

I’ve practiced 
assessing mod-
el papers, and 
I’m ready to 
try the traits to 
assess papers 
from my own 
class.

I regularly use 
the trait scor-
ing guide to 
assess student 
papers for one 
or more traits. 
I’m ready to try 
letting students 
assess model 
papers, too.

I’ve done so much 
work assessing 
writing with the 
traits that I dream of 
finding that perfect 
6 while I sleep. My 
students can easily 
spot strengths and 
weaknesses in writ-
ing based on the 
traits. They use their 
Student-Friendly 
Guides with ease.

How I 
Utilize the 
Modes

Modes? Sounds 
like math.

Modes are 
purposes for 
writing. I real-
ize I focus on 
one purpose 
more than 
others.

I’m gathering 
materials to 
teach the dif-
ferent modes 
and planning 
projects that 
students can 
do to create 
pieces in each 
mode.

I’ve found 
examples 
of modes in 
mentor texts 
and to model 
strong writing 
in narrative, 
informational/
explanatory, 
and argument 
pieces.

My students mix 
modes to make their 
writing stand out 
for one particular 
purpose. They notice 
how authors work 
with modes in the 
texts they read for 
class and for  
pleasure.

How I 
Incorporate 
the 
Standards

I’m not aware 
of the standards 
that apply to 
writing.

I’ve received 
basic infor-
mation about 
the Writing 
standards, but 
they are not 
part of my 
lesson design.

I’m beginning 
to use the 
standards as a 
guide for lesson 
and project 
development. 
I’m unaware 
of what other 
teachers are 
doing with 
them for 
writing in my 
building,  
however. 

The standards 
are central to 
my lesson plan-
ning in writing. 
I’m working 
with colleagues 
to coordinate 
and get con-
sistency as we 
apply them. 
We’re having 
conversations 
about how 
to maximize 
writing in every 
subject to meet 
the standards.

I fully integrate the 
Writing standards in 
my lessons and proj-
ects. My colleagues 
and I regularly meet 
to share ideas to 
meet and exceed the 
Writing standards. 
Content writing has 
become a central 
part of how my stu-
dents write for many 
purposes and to 
show what they have 
learned. 
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